STATE SENATOR ELISABETH J. BAKER 20TH SENATORIAL DISTRICT

168 MAIN CAPITOL BUILDING SENATE BOX 203020 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-3020 717-787-7428 FAX: 717-787-9242

22 DALLAS SHOPPING CENTER MEMORIAL HIGHWAY DALLAS, PA 18612 570-675-3931 FAX: 570-820-4848 TOLL FREE: 1-888-736-1153



Senate of Pennsylvania

August 14, 2008

Sonny Popowsky, Consumer Advocate Office of the Consumer Advocate 555 Walnut Street Fifth Floor, Forum Place Harrisburg, PA 17101-1923

Dear Mr. Popowsky:

As you know, I recently met with Pike County Commissioner Harry Forbes, Lehman Township Supervisors John Sivick and Paul Menditto, and representatives of Saw Creek Estates Community Association regarding the proposed Susquehanna-Roseland Transmission Line. I appreciated your participation by phone, as well as the professional insights you were able to provide as a result of your previous experience with similar projects.

After our meeting we toured the area, and it appears that many homes within the development may be impacted. The community is compiling a detailed list of questions regarding the health and environmental effects of the transmission line, as well as the potential public benefits of the proposed project.

I would like to formally request that the Office of Consumer Advocate assists residents in addressing these concerns, and provides information and guidance during the upcoming evaluation process of the formal application submitted by PPL Electric Utilities.

Saw Creek Estates General Manager David Martin has agreed to serve as the point of contact for the community. He can be reached via email at dave@sawcreek.org or by calling (570) 588-9329, Ext. 216. Thank you for your willingness to assist the residents with this important review process. If you need further information or assistance from my office, please let me know.

Lisa Baker

Senator

pc: Harry Forbes, Pike County Commissioner

John Civick, Lehman Township Supervisor Paul Meditto, Lehman Township Supervisor

Peter Derrenbacher, Saw Creek Estates Community Association Board President David Martin, Saw Creek Estates Community Association General Manager

Paul Canevari, PPL Electric Utilities

VETERANS AFFAIRS & EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS, CHAIR COMMUNICATIONS & TECHNOLOGY COMMUNITY & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT EDUCATION PUBLIC HEALTH & WELFARE